Miss Elizabeth Meguiar, Adviser of Women, University of Kansas.

Dear Miss Meguiar:

F-100-12

I am sorry that I have not been able to get you any definite data for the K Book for next year. Our basketball schedule is not made, nor will it be made for some time.

The Big Six Faculty Representatives, which includes our Dr. W. W. Davis, will meet in Kansas City on May 22nd to decide what disposition they will make of the athletic situation at all the Big Six schools. If they decide to have basketball they will perhaps arrange a schedule, but none is made as yet.

I have just called Mr. Fred Ellsworth and asked him if he would not contribute the article on basket-ball for this year. He stated that he would be glad to do so. The fact that Kansas has had rather an emviable record in this sport should enable him to fill page 55 with her exploits and her possibilities of the future. Won't you have your young lady assistants call on Mr. Ellsworth for this article?

I am planning to take over intramurals for the coming year and would like to reword this two-page edition. Will you please tell me what the last dead-line on this will be?

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.